[bookmark: _GoBack][image: ]Board Meeting Minutes
September 14, 2022 
Meeting Attendance
	Board Attendees
	Board Members Absent
	Staff Attendees

	Emmetri Beane 
	Dianna Banks 
	Tara Bethea

	Ann Bevan (Donna Boyce)
	Molly Korte
	Kelly Bolden

	Phil Caldwell
	Dennis Lites
	Lorraine Blackwell

	Frank Carrillo
	Rob Matuszak
	Nia Harrison

	Brandon Cassady
	Madeline Nunnally
	Brittany Hughes

	Allison Coles-Johnson
	Gina Ryan
	Teri Morgan

	Parthy Dinora
	Mary Vought
	Linh Nguyen

	Dennis Findley
	
	 Henry Street

	Jennifer Greene
	
	Jason Withers

	Karen Grizzard
	
	Jennifer Krajewski

	Samantha Hollins (afternoon)
	
	

	Kyle Jones
	
	

	Jennifer Kelly
	
	

	Richard Kriner
	
	

	Sarah Krantz-Ciment
	
	

	Thomas Leach 
	
	

	Rachel Loria
	
	

	Rick Mitchell (Melody Roane)
	
	

	Deanna Parker 
	
	

	Lindsay Pearse
	
	

	Olivia Price
	
	

	Eric Raff
	
	

	Nadia Rauhala
	
	

	Cindy Rudy
	
	

	Theresa Simonds 
	
	

	Nicholas Sladic
	
	

	Sarah Taylor
	
	

	Ed Turner
	
	

	Niki Zimmerman (Vice Chair)
	
	


Call to Order/ Opening Remarks
A meeting of Virginia Board for People with Disabilities was held at the Delta Hotels in Richmond, Virginia on September 14, 2022.
The Vice Chair, Niki Zimmerman, called the meeting to order at 10:45 p.m. The Vice Chair greeted and welcomed Board members and staff. The Vice Chair asked Board members and staff to introduce themselves and reviewed the housekeeping notes. 
The Vice Chair introduced Secretary Littel to the Board members.
Remarks from Secretary John Littel of Health and Human Services
Secretary John Littel gave a brief presentation on the State of Virginia’s mental health facilities, employment and educational programs for people with disabilities. Mr. Littel also discussed how the different state board’s and agencies help facilitate people with disabilities. Mr. Littel briefly discussed how important independent living is to people when they are able to live in their own homes and not mental facilities. Mr. Littel stated that one of the things that he wants the Board to take seriously is their role as an advisor to the Governor, himself and the rest of the state government in the policies and programs that they can positively support change as they affect people with disabilities. Mr. Littel noted that the Governor plans to visit all of the state agencies frequently to get to know them individually and to discuss how we are doing things that are important to the citizens of Virginia. Mr. Littel stated that they have hundreds of appointments to fill and stated that it is important that people with disabilities, family members of people with disabilities and people that work with people with disabilities should not be limited to boards that only serve people with disabilities. Mr. Littel stated that he wants to encourage the Board members to think about and look for places where people with disabilities or people who care for people with disabilities can serve on Boards that are not just for people with disabilities. Mr. Littel stated that they are preparing for the next legislative session and that they are focusing on behavioral health, crisis response services, early intervention and post services. Mr. Littel briefly discussed what their plans are for the next three years to include foster care and workforce development. Mr. Littel answered questions from Board members regarding recidivism in DOJ and the DOJ settlement agreement. Mr. Littel thanked the Board members and staff for their service and all of their hard work and dedication. 
Approval of Meeting Minutes
The Vice Chair asked if there were any changes to the June 8, 2022 Board Meeting minutes. None were noted. The Vice Chair called for a MOTION to APPROVE.  Mr. Ed Turner made a MOTION to APPROVE the minutes and Mr. Dennis Findley seconded. The MOTION carried unanimously.
Public Comment
The Board received no public comments.
Standing Committee Reports
Report of the Investment Committee: Ms. Lindsey Pearse, Chair of the Committee, provided the IC report. The meeting was called to order at 9:20 a.m. The Committee welcomed their new Board member. The Committee approved the June minutes. There was a moment of silence for Chandra Robinson who passed away this summer. Ms. Pearse stated that Ms. Robinson was a very kind, thoughtful and dedicated member of the Board and was always ready to jump in and volunteer whenever needed. Ms. Robinson was a strong self-advocate and we would like to recommend to the full Board that this year’s self-advocacy grant award be made to The Arc of Virginia in Ms. Robinson’s honor. Mr. Pearse reported that Mr. Jason Withers provided them with an update on their current grantees and noted that they had some good discussions. 
Report of the Grant Review Team: Ms. Emmetri Beane stated that the Grant Review Team (GRT) met on August 18, 2022 regarding the Self Advocacy Grants and noted that they had only one applicant; The Arc of Virginia. Ms. Beane stated that the GRT carefully reviewed the grantee’s application and they found that the proposed project met all the RFP criteria in a high value way. Ms. Beane stated that the GRT had one question for the Arc concerning whether people with disabilities, including those from underrepresented and marginalized communities, would be involved in the creation of a training curriculum from the project outset. Ms. Beane noted that being satisfied with the response to the GRT’s inquiry, they recommend this proposal to the full Board for approval. 
Following review and brief discussion regarding The Arc of Virginia Grant, the Vice Chair asked if there was any further discussion. Hearing none, the Vice Chair asked for a MOTION to approve the funding The Arc of Virginia grant proposal. Ms. Deanna Parker made a MOTION to approve The Arc of Virginia for funding. Mr. Mick Sladic seconded the MOTION. The MOTION carried unanimously. 
The Virginia Association of the DeafBlind:  Ms. Pearse provided an overview of the Event Support application received from the Virginia Association of the DeafBlind. Ms. Pearse stated that the request is for $2,500 to fund their 2022 annual meeting. Ms. Pearse stated that this is a general event support meeting and a motion is needed to approve the funding request. 
The Vice Chair asked for a MOTION to approve the funding request. Mr. Frank Carrillo made a MOTION to approve the funding in the amount of 2,500 to the Virginia Association of the DeafBlind. Mr. Dennis Findley seconded the MOTION. The MOTION carried unanimously.
Updates to Public Awareness Campaign Request for Proposal
Mr. Withers discussed that two proposal applications that were received in connection with the Diversity, Inclusion and Visibility RFP, with total requested funds of $497,032. After extensive review of both proposals on August 18, 2022, the Grant Review Team (GRT) felt that neither proposed project would achieve the desired outcomes and systemic change needed to successfully implement a public awareness campaign. Mr. Withers stated that GRT members asked that staff revise the RFP in a number of areas, including the addition of more plain language so that it is clearer to the applicant what the Board is looking for. Mr. Withers advised that based on the GRT’s recommendations, the revised RFP would solicit proposals for projects designed to 1) promote the benefits of including people with developmental and other disabilities in community life, and 2) showcase the talents and contributions of people with developmental and other disabilities in their communities.  Mr. Withers stated that available funding allotted to this RFP would be reduced from $250,000 to $200,000. He stated that staff to the Board plan to utilize the state’s procurement process to secure a contractor to carry out the work for the third piece of the public awareness campaign project, specifically for increasing the overall public awareness of the Board’s mission and message to position it as a leader in the DD community.
The Vice Chair asked for a MOTION for staff to update and re-release the Diversity, Inclusion and Visibility RFP, and reduce funding from $250,000 to $200,000. Mr. Mick Sladic made a MOTION to approve staff to update the Diversity, Inclusion and Visibility RFP and reduce funding from $250,000 to $200,000. Mr. Ed Turner seconded the MOTION.  The MOTION carried unanimously.
Mr. Withers stated that the second motion that was recommended to the full Board is for staff to review applications received through the State’s procurement system pertaining to contract with a vendor to increase the overall public awareness of the Board’s mission and message to position it as a leader in the DD community. Mr. Withers stated that staff anticipate allotting $50,000 to $75,000 for one project.    
Following review and brief discussion regarding the language in the motion, the Vice Chair asked for a MOTION that the Board direct staff to review applications received through the state’s procurement system, pertaining to contracting with a vendor to increase the overall public awareness of the Board’s mission and message to position it as a leader in the DD community. Ms. Emmetri Beane made a MOTION to the full the Board to approve for staff to review applications received through the State’s procurement system, pertaining to contracting with a vendor to increase the overall public awareness of the Board’s mission and message to position it as a leader in the DD community. The MOTION carried unanimously.                                                                       
Report of the Advocacy, Outreach and Training Committee: Ms. Lorraine Blackwell provided the committee report in place of the Chair, Ed Turner. Ms. Blackwell stated that they welcomed three new Board members:  Jennifer Greene, Jennifer Kelly and Nadia Rauhala. 
Training Programs: Ms. Teri Morgan gave an update on PIP Program, the YLA Program and the TAA Program.   
Communications Update: Ms. Blackwell gave an update on the Communications projects that they have been working on. 
Ms. Blackwell stated that they had a wonderful presentation from Ms. Montserrat Serra, a civil rights coordinator with DMAS, who gave an informative presentation on Language and Disability Access.
Ms. Blackwell stated that Ed Turner raised some future discussion on a legislative refresher for TAA and the expansion of recruitment effort for the next PIP class.
Report of the Policy Advisory Committee:  Mr. Phil Caldwell, Chair of the Committee, provided the committee report and thanked staff for all of their hard work. Mr. Caldwell said that they welcomed a seasoned friend, Ms. Karen Grizzard, as one of their new Board members as well as Ms. Mary Vought who could not make it today. Mr. Caldwell stated that they received some policy assessment updates from Ms. Nia Harrison regarding some work staff have been doing in relation to the previous assessments. Mr. Caldwell stated that they were fortunate to have both Ms. Casey Tupea and Ms. Susan Moon give a presentation on the DBHDS Dental Program. 
Project Living Well: Ms. Linh Thi Nguyen briefed the members on recent Project Living Well activities and outreach metrics. 
Report of the Executive Committee:  Vice Chair Niki Zimmerman provided the committee report. The Vice Chair stated that they reviewed revisions to two Board Policy for approval. Ms. Teri Morgan stated that over the next year they will be updating Board Policies and Bylaws. Ms. Teri Morgan gave a brief summary of two-revised Board Policies: Policy 01, Purpose and Function and Policy 03, Conflict of Interest. Executive Committee members made corrections to some of the language in the policies. Ms. Morgan stated that they are bringing these revisions to the full Board for approval. Ms. Morgan answered questions from the Board members regarding the changes in policies.
Following review and brief discussion regarding the revised Board Policies, the Vice Chair asked if there was any further discussion. Hearing none, the Vice Chair asked for a MOTION to the full Board to approve the revised Board Policies. Ms. Cindy Rudy made a MOTION to approve the revised Board Policies. Mr. Frank Carrillo seconded the MOTION. MOTION carried unanimously. 
REVISED OPERATIONAL BUDGET

Mr. Henry Street, Director of Administration, provided the report for the revised operational budget. Mr. Street stated that due to necessary adjustments made to our operational budget, there is a reduction in the operation budget from $1,843,656 to $1,820,274. This is a negative 1.3% variance in the approved budget. Mr. Street requested approval to reduce the operational budget by $23,382. 

The Vice Chair called for a motion to approve the revised operational budget. Mr. Ed Turner made a MOTION to approve the revised operational budget. Ms. Rachel Loria seconded the MOTION. MOTION carried unanimously.
Nomination Committee
The Vice Chair stated that Alexus Smith is no longer serving as the Chair of the Board and stated that we need some volunteers for the Nominations Committee. The Vice Chair asked if anyone would like to volunteer to serve on that committee. Ms. Rachel Loria and Mr. Brandon Cassady volunteered to serve on the Nomination Committee. 

Mr. Brandon Cassady stated that the purpose for Nominations Committee is to nominate the slate of people running for office on the Board.

Ms. Teri Morgan stated that the Nominations Committee would be putting forth recommendations for a new Chair. Mr. Henry Street is the staff person on the Board that works with that committee, and he will coordinate with the Nominations Committee to schedule their meeting date. Mr. Morgan stated that if there are any Board members interested in being on the Nominations Committee, they could contact Mr. Street. 
Board Membership 
Ms. Teri Morgan gave a brief overview of the Board membership and noted that the Board is not in compliance with the DD Act requirements for membership on the Board.  Ms. Morgan stated that the Code of Virginia, which identifies our Board membership requirements, must be amended to add a Virginia Department Health representative to the Board. Ms. Morgan stated that one of the important aspects of the Board is that the membership needs to be represented by 60% of family members and self-advocates so they hold the majority of the slots on the Board. Ms. Morgan stated that if we add another representative to the Board bringing our membership to 40 we will need to add another family member, which will make our Board larger. Ms. Morgan stated that we can reduce the size of the Board  by removing some of the slots that are not required by the DD Act. Ms. Morgan answered questions from the Board members regarding the removal of a representative and adding another family member.  
Other Business

Ms. Rachel Loria stated that the disAbility Law Center of Virginia is having a disabilities rights and resources virtual summit on September 22 from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. and stated that they encourage people to register for sessions. Ms. Loria stated that speakers from throughout Virginia will present at the summit. 

Update on Virginia’s Compliance with the Home and Community-Based Service Regulations:
	
Ms. Deanna Parker with DBHDS gave a presentation about Virginia’s compliance with the home and community-based service (HCBS) regulations. Ms. Parker briefly discussed three key pieces of legislation, which consisted of the Rehab Act of 73, the American’s with Disabilities Act and the Olmstead Decision. Ms. Parker presented the Board with the policy background and why the HCBS settings rules were drafted; Virginia’s path to full compliance; providers setting regulations; PCISP requirement and modifications and when they can be modified. Ms. Parker also presented modifications and alternatives to modifications in residential settings. 
Ms. Kate Morris with DMAS gave a presentation on HCBS requirements and specific HCBS protections; settings; residential protections; lease and residency agreements; privacy and locks. Ms. Morris stated that individuals should be able to make their own personal schedules and have access to the house or residential facility. 

Presentation on Quillo Connect, Beth Kessler, ARC of Virginia 

	Ms. Beth Kessler with The Arc of Virginia gave a brief summary on a free App called Quillo 
Connect which connects people with disabilities to other people with disabilities by watching videos on the app. Ms. Kessler stated that the app gives people with disabilities a forum to show their talents, show how they are living independently. Ms. Kessler stated that the app is free and that it is a great place to get resources and information. Ms. Kessler answered questions from Board members.

Adjournment     
The Vice Chair made a MOTION to adjourn. Mr. Ed Turner seconded, all Board members agreed and the meeting adjourned at 4:30 p.m.
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Meeting Minutes
September 14, 2022 
Meeting Attendance
	Board Attendees (EC Members)
	Board Members Absent
	Staff Attendees

	Phil Caldwell 
	Molly Korte
	Nia Harrison

	Lindsay Pearse
	Sarah Krantz-Ciment
	Teri Morgan

	Edmond Turner
	Dennis Lites
	Henry Street

	Niki Zimmerman – Vice Chair
	
	Jason Withers

	Cindy Rudy 
	
	Tara Bethea

	Theresa Simonds
	
	Lorraine Blackwell

	 
	
	Jennifer Krajewski

	Guests
	
	

	Rachel Loria
	
	

	Melody Roane/Rick Mitchell
	
	

	Emmetri Beane
	
	

	Donna Boyce/Ann Bevan
	
	

	Kyle Jones
	
	



Call to Order/ Opening Remarks
Ms. Niki Zimmerman, Vice Chair, called the meeting to order at 8:06 am. 
Review of Executive Committee Meeting Agenda
The Vice Chair greeted and welcomed Board members and staff. The Vice Chair reviewed the Committee meeting agenda and did introductions.
Approval of the June 8, 2022 Executive Committee Minutes

The Chair called for a motion to approve the June 8, 2022 EC minutes. Cindy Rudy made a MOTION to APPROVE the June 8, 2022 Executive Meeting minutes. The MOTION was seconded by Phil Caldwell. The motion passed unanimously. 

Board Member Attendance

Mr. Henry Street, Director of Administration, noted the Attendance tracking attachment. Mr. Street stated that on page EC 3-1 in the board packet shows the attendance tracking record. Mr. Street stated that there was one correction for Allison Coles-Johnson which will be corrected in the records to show that Ms. Coles Johnson did attend the June 8 Board meeting virtually. Mr. Street stated that the attendance records are from September 2021 to June 2022. Mr. Street stated that there were no attendance issues without mitigating circumstances. Mr. Street noted that the Board is now starting with a clean slate for tracking attendance that runs from today, September 2022 to June of 2023.



Executive Director’s Update and Questions

Teri Morgan, Executive Director, gave a brief summary on the activities that had taken place in the last quarter. Ms. Morgan gave a report on key staff activities including Special Initiatives (COVID 19), Legislative and Policy Work, Agency Administration, Board Operations and Programs, Planning, Marketing & Communications. Ms. Morgan also reported on Grants and Contracts, Training Programs and Alumni Development, Conferences, Training Webinars and other events. Ms. Morgan stated that there was minimal activity in the Training Program due to Dr. Penni Sweetenburg-Lee being out on medical leave. 

Agency Fiscal Reports

Mr. Henry Street, Director of Administration, gave a brief summary of the agency’s fiscal report (SP-1), which was included in the supplemental packet. From the approved budget of $1,843,656, as of August 31, 2022, the Board has spent $218,441 within the budget categories, leaving a balance of $1,625,215. This leaves 88% of the operating budget unspent. Mr. Street reported that in a comparative analysis of spending this time last year, VBPD was at exactly 88%. Mr. Street stated that VBPD is on target with spending.

Federal Award Summary

Mr. Street stated that VBPD is wrapping up its 2022 federal fiscal year in just a couple of weeks on September 30, at which time it will need to expend the remaining balance for the 2021 Award. As of September 12 the remaining balance is down to $111,131. VBPD has two more payrolls and grant expenditures remaining that will bring the balance to $0 by the end of the month.

Revised Operational Budget

Mr. Street stated that due to necessary adjustments made to the operational budget, there is a reduction in the operation budget from $1,843,656 to $1,820,274. This is a negative 1.3% variance in the approved budget. Mr. Street requested approval to reduce the operational budget by $23,382. 

Ed Turner made a MOTION to APPROVE the revised operational budget. The MOTION was seconded by Rachel Loria. The motion passed unanimously. 

Review and Recommend Full Board Approval of Revised Board Policies

Ms. Teri Morgan gave a brief summary of two revised Board Policies: Policy 01, Purpose and Function and Policy 03, Conflict of Interest. The Board members asked questions and Ms. Morgan responded to questions regarding Board members being compensated for attending or making presentations at meetings and functions. The Board members also made corrections to some of the language in the policy.
The Vice Chair called for a motion to approve the changes to the revised board policies and approval to present them to the full Board. 

Ed Turner made a MOTION to APPROVE the revised Board policy and to present them to the full Board. The MOTION seconded by Phil Caldwell. The motion passed unanimously. 

Update on the Request for Proposal

Mr. Withers, Grants and Contracts Manager, provided an update on the Grant Proposal from The Arc of Virginia for the Strengthening Self Advocacy RFP. 

Committee Agendas
Committee staff, Ms. Lorraine Blackwell, and chairs, Mr. Phil Caldwell, and Ms. Lindsay Pearse, provided a brief overview of their committee meeting agendas. 
Other Business 

There was no other business.
Adjournment
The Vice Chair thanked the Committee members. Phil Caldwell made a MOTION to adjourn the meeting. The MOTION was seconded by Cindy Rudy. The meeting adjourned at 8:50 a.m. 



[image: ]AOT Meeting Minutes
September 14, 2022
Meeting Attendance
	Board Attendees
	Board Members Absent
	Staff Attendees

	Allison Coles-Johnson
	Dianna Banks
	 Lorraine Blackwell

	Jennifer Greene
	Molly Korte
	 Brittany Hughes

	Jennifer Kelly
	Robert Matuszak
	 Teri Morgan

	Olivia Price
	Madeline Nunnally
	 

	Nadia Rauhala
	Gina Ryan
	

	Ed Turner
	
	

	Niki Zimmerman
	
	

	
	
	


Call to Order/ Opening Remarks
The Advocacy, Outreach and Training Committee meeting was held at the Delta Hotels on September 14, 2022. Mr. Ed Turner, the new AOT Chair, called the meeting to order at 9:20 a.m. 
Approval of Minutes
Mr. Turner called for approval of the minutes. Vice Chair Niki Zimmerman made a MOTION to APPROVE the June 2022 Board Meeting minutes. Ms. Nadia Rauhala SECONDED.  The MOTION carried unanimously. 
Executive Committee Update
Teri Morgan, Executive Director, gave a brief summary on the activities that had taken place in the last quarter. Ms. Morgan gave a report on key staff activities including Special Initiatives (COVID 19), Legislative and Policy Work, Agency Administration, Board Operations and Programs, Planning, Marketing & Communications. Ms. Morgan also reported on Grants and Contracts, Training Programs and Alumni Development, Conferences, Training Webinars and other events. Ms. Morgan stated that there was minimal activity in the Training Program due to Dr. Penni Sweetenburg-Lee being out on medical leave. 
Training Programs 
In the absence of Dr. Penni Sweetenburg-Lee, Executive Director Teri Morgan gave an update on the Board’s Training Programs. There has been limited ADP/TAA activities this reporting period due to staffing limitations. When program staffing levels return to normal, planning for the 2022 TAA Retreat and TAA activities will resume. The Youth Leadership Academy (YLA) is not currently conducting any YLA specific program activities. The next YLA is scheduled to take place in July of 2023. Recruitment for the 2023 YLA will begin in early 2023. Recruitment for the next PIP class will begin in the spring of 2023 and the class is scheduled to start in September of 2023. There has been no additional activity during this reporting period.


Communications
Communications Director, Ms. Lorraine Blackwell, gave a brief update on communications activities over the last three months, including the completion of the Prison to Pipeline Assessment and the Information Access Assessment as well as updates on the Project Living Well trend reports, comic series and video. Ms. Blackwell then introduced Ms. Montserrat Serra, civil rights coordinator with DMAS, who gave an informative presentation on Language Access and Disability. After the presentation, Ms. Serra answered questions. 
Other Business
Mr. Turner recommended a legislative refresher to be held this fall for TAA members. He also recommended that recruitment for PIP be expanded to attract more diverse participants from all across the Commonwealth. These suggestions will be discussed in more depth when Dr. Sweetenburg-Lee returns from medical leave.
Adjournment
The Chair called for a MOTION to adjourn the meeting. Jennifer Kelly made the MOTION to adjourn and Niki Zimmerman SECONDED the motion. The meeting adjourned around 10:30 a.m.
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September 14, 2022 
Meeting Attendance
	Board Attendees
	Board Members Absent
	Staff Attendees

	Cindy Rudy
	Dennis Lites
	 Jason Withers

	Frank Carrillo
	 
	 

	Melody Roane, DBVI designee
	 
	 

	Theresa Simonds
	
	 

	Brandon Cassady
	
	

	Thomas Leach
	
	

	Richard Kriner
	
	

	Lindsay Pearse
	
	

	Emmetri Beane
	
	

	Mick Sladic
	
	


Call to Order/ Opening Remarks
A meeting of the Investment Committee was held at Delta Hotels by Marriott on September 14, 2022. Investment Committee Chair, Lindsay Pearse, called the meeting to order at 9:20 am. Following the call to order, all members of the committee introduced themselves. Ms. Pearse next asked that the committee observe a moment of silence in honor of the passing of the former committee Chair, Chandra Robinson. Ms. Pearse then reviewed the agenda and provided a brief update from the Executive Committee. 
Approval of Minutes
Ms. Emmetri Beane made a MOTION to approve the June 2022 meeting minutes, and Mr. Frank Carrillo SECONDED. The MOTION was carried unanimously.
Grants and Contracts Expenditure Monitoring
Mr. Withers, Grants and Contracts Manager, provided updates on recent activities and expenditures regarding seven grant projects: 
1. Providing a Link for Survivors (PALS) grant with Brain Injury Services of SWVA 
2. Assistive Technology grant with Children’s Assistive Technology Service (CATS) 
3. Ability First grant with James Madison University 
4. Training on Inclusion, Diversity and Equity (TIDE) grant with Virginia Commonwealth University 
5. Strengthening Self-Advocacy in Virginia grant with The Arc of Virginia 
6. Virginia Assessment of Access to Information grant with Management Support Solutions 
7. Vaccine Access grant with the ENDependence Center of Northern Virginia.


Review of FFY 2023 Competitive Grants
Ms. Beane, Grant Review Team (GRT) Leader, provided an overview of the process undertaken by GRT to review the proposal application from the Arc of Virginia, entitled Strengthening Self-Advocacy through the ALLY Alliance, in connection with the Strengthening Self-Advocacy in Virginia Request for Proposal (RFP). Ms. Beane discussed that only one application was received in connection with the self-advocacy RFP and that the GRT felt that the Arc’s proposal was well written and would achieve the desired outcomes and systemic change needed. She stated that the GRT had one follow-up question for the applicant pertaining to the involvement of individuals from underrepresented and marginalized communities in designing a training curriculum at the outset of the project. The GRT felt that the applicant’s response to this question was satisfactory. Further discussion ensued. 
Following discussion, Ms. Pearse suggested that the Investment Committee make the recommendation to the full Board that, if approved for funding, the Arc’s grant project could be made in Ms. Robinson’s honor. Mr. Withers discussed that the Board’s award announcement would include this detail. All committee members were in agreement with this recommendation to the full Board. 
Review of VA Association of the DeafBlind Event Support Application 
Mr. Withers discussed the application received from VADB with committee members for their event titled, “VADB 2022 Annual Meeting” which will be held on October 1, 2022. Mr. Withers discussed that the applicant is requesting $2,500 from the Board for their annual meeting. Ms. Melody Roane, Virginia Department of Blind and Vision Impaired (DBVI) designee, mentioned that the VADB annual meeting is a great way for members of the DeafBlind community to receive critical resources and there are few events where this type of information is shared. Further discussion ensued. 
Ms. Beane made a MOTION to recommend approval of the VADB event support request of $2,500 to the Board. Mr. Carrillo SECONDED. The MOTION was carried unanimously.
Updates to Public Awareness Campaign Request for Proposal
Mr. Withers discussed that two proposal applications were received in connection with the Diversity, Inclusion and Visibility RFP, with total requested funds of $497,032 (exclusive of match dollars).  Available funding for this RFP was limited to approximately $250,000. After extensive review of both proposals on August 18, 2022, the Grant Review Team (GRT) felt that neither proposed project would achieve the desired outcomes and systemic change needed to successfully implement a public awareness campaign. Mr. Withers stated at that time, the GRT members asked that staff revise the RFP in a number of areas, include the addition of more plain language so that it is clearer to the applicant what the Board is looking for. Mr. Withers advised that based on the GRT’s recommendations, the revised RFP would solicit proposals for projects designed to 1) promote the benefits of including people with developmental and other disabilities in community life, and 2) showcase the talents and contributions of people with developmental and other disabilities in their communities.  Mr. Withers stated that available funding allotted to this RFP would be reduced from $250,000 to $200,000. He stated that staff to the Board plan to utilize the state’s procurement process to secure a contractor to carry out the work for the third piece of the public awareness campaign project, specifically for increasing the overall public awareness of the Board’s mission and message to position it as a leader in the DD community. Mr. Withers stated that the revised asked for volunteers to review the revised Diversity, Inclusion and Visibility RFP. Ms. Beane, Ms. Cindy Rudy, and Mr. Brandon Cassady volunteered. Mr. Withers further stated that, if approved by the Board, the revised RFP would likely be released in October for proposals due in early November. 
Ms. Rudy made a MOTION to recommend approval to the Board that staff update and re-release the Diversity, Inclusion and Visibility RFP, based on the recommendation from the Grant Review Team and reduce funding amount from $250,000 to $200,000. Mr. Mick Sladic SECONDED. The MOTION was carried unanimously.
Mr. Thomas Leach made a MOTION to recommend approval to the Board that staff review applications received through the state’s procurement system, pertaining to contracting with a vendor to increase the overall public awareness of the Board’s mission and message to position it as a leader in the DD community. Mr. Richard Kriner SECONDED. The MOTION carried unanimously.
Wrap-up & Potential Future Meeting Topics
Mr. Withers stated that he would recommend inviting the disAbility Law Center of Virginia (dLCV) grantee to present outcomes from their former grant project entitled “Development of a Database Management System” at the December Board meeting. 
Adjournment
The Chair adjourned the meeting at 10:38 am.
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September 14, 2022
	Board Attendees
	Board Members Absent
	Staff Attendees

	Donna Boyce (designee for Ann Bevan)
Phil Caldwell
Parthy Dinora
Dennis Findley
Karen Grizzard
Kyle Jones
Sarah Kranz-Ciment
Rachel Loria
Deanna Parker
Eric Raff
	Samantha Hollins
Sarah Taylor
Mary Vought
	Nia Harrison
Jennifer Krajewski
Teri Morgan
Linh Thi Nguyen


Call to Order & Introductions
A meeting of the Policy Advisory Committee was held at Delta Hotels by Marriott on September 14, 2022. The Chair, Mr. Phil Caldwell, called the meeting to order at 9:16 am.
Committee members introduced themselves.
Approval of June 2022 Minutes
Mr. Dennis Findley made a MOTION to approve meeting minutes, and Ms. Rachel Loria SECONDED. The MOTION was carried unanimously.
Executive Committee Update
Mr. Caldwell gave a report on the Executive Committee meeting. He briefed the committee on the Board’s involvement in 22 workgroups, the newly hired Emergency Management Coordinator, the Board’s reduced budget, staff updates, and new board members.
Update on Policy Assessments
Ms. Nia Harrison provided an update on policy assessment development. The assessment on consumer-directed services, which was due in July 2022, will be completed by winter 2022 by the new Deputy Director Ms. Jennifer Krajewski. COVES Fellow Ms. Casey Slaybough conducted research on geographic disparities in community living services, and Ms. Harrison plans to complete research on access to dental care in the coming months. All three assessments experienced delays due to staff turnover.
Ms. Harrison announced that the Board will be holding an Information Access Summit later this year, to address the policy recommendations made in the information access policy assessment released this past July.
Ms. Deanna Parker added that the Virginia Department of Education, Community Service Boards, and the Department for Behavioral Health and Developmental Services (DBHDS) are working on implementing the Board’s recommendations regarding youth-to-adult service transition.
Liaison Update
Ms. Harrison discussed workgroups in which the Board is involved. She highlighted participation in the workgroup Partnership for Healthy Virginia. She expressed disappointment that few measures on people with disabilities were included in the workgroup’s State Health Assessment.
Presentation on DBHDS Dental Programs for People with Disabilities
Ms. Susan Moon and Ms. Casey Tupea gave a presentation on the DBHDS Dental Program. They explained the program’s goals and services for people with disabilities. They also discussed how the Department of Justice Settlement Agreement and new Medicaid adult dental benefit have impacted their services over time.
The presenters opened the floor for discussion. Members expressed concern regarding the program’s lack of pediatric dental services and lack of public awareness of the program’s services.
Mr. Caldwell thanked the presenters.
Project Living Well
Ms. Linh Thi Nguyen briefed the members on recent Project Living Well activities and outreach metrics. Mr. Caldwell requested additional information on the Board’s goals for the outreach metrics.
Wrap-up, Potential Future Meeting Topics
Ms. Rachel Loria encouraged members to register for the upcoming Disability Law Center of Virginia virtual summit “Disability Through the Ages.” Ms. Harrison drew attention to a printed packet with information on the Virginia Department of Health’s dental program, including a program overview, a summary of the 2019 Oral Health Basic Screening Survey, a list of additional resources, and staff input on ongoing barriers. Mr. Caldwell requested that members provide ideas for future committee topics to himself and Ms. Krajewski.
Adjourn
The Chair adjourned the meeting at 10:38 am.
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